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 The Pulse
~keeping Canterbury families up with the beat  

August  2012  
Contacts 

Karen, Debbie and Judith each work a couple a days a 
week for Canterbury@Heart.  They work from home so it 
is best to contact them on the home phone numbers. 
They will do their best to take all calls when they can but the 
best time to reach them is Monday to Thursday between 9am 
and 3pm.  Quite often they are out visiting families or the 
hospital so please leave a message and we will get back to you.  

Please contact us as soon as you know you are going to 
hospital so we can help with information and support. 

Administration:  Judith Wakelin  (   343 3902 

Family Support 
 Karen Hand    Regional Family Support Coordinator  

 Home: 383 0723   or mobile:  027 630 4648 
 Debbie Kopa   Family Support Worker 
  Home: 355 9928   or mobile:  021 848 745  

Other 2012 committee members: 
Chairperson       Lisa Stanley (  021 810 079 
Vice Chair       Jim Vince  (  359 1422 
Family Support & Facebook:  Katie Pottinger (  384 1016  
Donation Boxes      Helen Vince (  359 1422 
@Heart Board Rep:    Ross Blackler (  338 1611 
Funding Support& Facebook  Vicky Aitchison (  337 6559 
Committee members    Peter Edge (  354 1532 
        CŜƭƛŎƘŀ hΩ.ǊƛŜƴ ( 352 7270 

www.heartcanterbury.org.nz 

@Heart Inc  
Address:  PO Box 108 034, Symonds Street,  AUCKLAND 
Phone:  09 377 9950 or 0800 KIDZ HEART 

www.heartnz.org.nz 

South Island Branches: 
South Canterbury Mid Canterbury Nelson 
Nicky Merritt Tania Green Merise Carter 
Tel: 03 688 1611  Tel: 03 308 8393 Tel: 03 544 9848 
West Coast/Greymouth  Blenheim 
Tania Bugler   buglers5@xtra.co.nz Bronwyn Cooke 
Tel: 03 768 0949   Tel: 03 578 8801 

I hope this newsletter finds you, your family and friends 

all ok.  We have had so many wonderful events for 
families in the last few months ς I hope you enjoyed 
them.   

If you are not getting email news updates and so are 
missing out on news and events please contact Judith 
straight away on info@heartcanterbury.org.nz  and 

make sure we have your correct email address on file. .  

Now is the time of our main fundraising with @Heart 
week being moved to August.  We started a little early 
and had our Birthday Party last week which was lovely. 

This year @Heart Awareness week is from 5 to 11 August 
with our main street appeal on Friday 10

th
 August.   

We hope every family is able to help for some time on 
the Friday or the Saturday or in some other way. 

5ƻƴΩǘ ȅƻǳ ƭƻǾŜ ƻǳǊ 
new Tana poster! 

All the money raised 
in our street appeal 
stays here, supporting 
local children facing 
their battles.  We do this when they go to surgery but 
also throughout their lives with information and events.  
We spend about $6000 each month helping local families 
so need some time to raise funds so we can continue to 
support everyone. 

@Heart Week Events 2012 
Thurs 9th August Memorial Service 10.30am 
 Gethsemane Gardens  
Friday 10th August Street Appeal                 9am-8pm 

Sat 11th August Collecting in malls and stores. 

All week/  month  ςDonation boxes out in stores  

Canterbury @Heart 
(previously Heart Children NZ - Canterbury) 

PO Box 8990, Riccarton, 
Christchurch 8440 
(  940 9430 
info@heartcanterbury.org.nz 
www.heartnz.org.nz  and www.heartcanterbury.org.nz  
 
 

http://www.heartcanterbury.org.nz/
http://www.heartnz.org.nz/
mailto:buglers5@xtra.co.nz
mailto:info@heartcanterbury.org.nz
mailto:info@heartcanterbury.org.nz
http://www.heartnz.org.nz/
http://www.heartcanterbury.org.nz/
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Free Medic Alert 
Bracelets 

As members of @Heart your heart child 
is entitled to a free stainless steel Medic 

Alert Bracelet.  If you 
would like to take 
advantage of this 

service please contact 
the national office on 09 377 9950 or 

phone Debbie on 355 9928. 
 

Free Heart Child  
Foot Care 

Foot Science International Ltd 
kindly offer Heart Children a 
free podiatry orthotics. 

To arrange this before you see 
a podiatrist phone Foot 

Science International on 0800 603 010 or 
from Christchurch on 348 2115 and they 
can tell you the podiatrist near you who 
sells the Foot Science orthotics ς called 

Formthotics.  
Tell them this is for a heart child.  For 
queries please do call 0800 603 010  

 

Travel Assistance 
Canterbury@Heart offers 

travel assistance to 
families who must travel 
to Auckland hospital for 
medical treatment with 

their heart child.  

We know the value of 
having two adults 
supporting your heart 
child at Starship. 

For information and an application 
form please contact Karen, Debbie 
or Judith as soon as you know you 

will be travelling to Starship. 

Hospital Appointments 

It is alarming to see some 
people are not turning up to 
their cardiac appointments.   

As most of you know there are so 
many people waiting for 
appointments! 
LŦ ȅƻǳ ŎŀƴΩǘ ƳŀƪŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŀǇǇƻƛƴǘƳŜƴǘ 
please let the hospital know in 
plenty of time so they can give your 
time to someone desperately 
waiting for one. 

 

 

 
 
 

Murmurs Coffee Group is for heart 
parents, babies, toddlers, children & 

their siblings as well as other 
extended family members.  

Everyone is welcome! 

The next Murmurs Coffee groups are 
on all at the Rutland Street Church - 

corner of Rutland & Westminster Streets 
in St Albans 

They start from 10am and go to 
about 1pm and are usually on the 

last Friday of the month. Morning tea 
provided.  Kids play while parents 

chat on the sofas.  A lovely morning. 

Contact Debbie if you are coming. 

The next few ŘŀǘŜǎ Χ 

Friday 31 August 
Friday 28 September 
Friday 26th October 

We will combine the November and 
December ones and have it at the 
Pony Party place in Motukarara as 

this was very popular. 

This will be Tuesday 11
th

 December.   

More details will be sent via email or 
FaceBook. 

FREE.  Please do join us.   

Debbie, Katie and Karen will be there 
with helpful advice  

Please RSVP by ringing  or 
texting Debbie or Karen. 

 

Going to Starship? 
 

Please let Karen or Debbie know! 

  They can then give you up to date 
information on procedures as these 

change frequently.   

If it has been more than 5 years since 
you last went up you will need a new 

travel assistance number.  

Contact our Family Support 
workers and they will give 

you the information, 
advice and support you 

need.  They can also help you access 
other support available. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Our special Memorial Service 
will be held at 

Gethsemane Gardens  

In The Ark   on 

Thursday 9 th  

August   

Arrive at 10.30am for a 
10.45 service 

This is a wonderful way to celebrate 
and remember the hearts of those we 

have lost 

27 Revelation Drive 

Sumner  

Gethsemane Gardens is perched high 
on the side of Clifton Hill.  

It offers amazing views of the Pacific 
Ocean, the snowy peaks of the 

Southern Alps & Christchurch City. 

The Garden is a spiritual place ɀ a 
place for the renewal of the soul. 

The service will be held in the 
Archangel Chapel 

ɀ it is a beautiful chapel made of logs 
and has glorious views. 

This will be followed by 
Devonshire tea in the middle deck 

of the ark. 

Please feel free to bring along any 
other family members or friends who 

you think would like to attend this 
service 

Please RSVP to Karen (for 
printing of service and catering 

purposes) 

To get to Gethsemane Gardens, turn right 
up Clifton Terrace just before Sumner & 
follow the road to the top of the hill where 
it becomes Revelation Drive. On your left 
are the tall gates of no 27. 
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We need  

YOU! 
(Pretty please)  

 
 

5 to 11 May 2012 
By the end of this week 12 

babies will be born with a heart 
defect in New Zealand. 

 ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ŀƴ ŀŘŘƛǘƛƻƴŀƭ слл 
children every year.  

@Heart Week raises funds and 
awareness to help each heart 

child and their family. 
Due to the huge costs already 

spent this year we urgently need 
more funds to continue to help 
each new family struggling with 
operations, medications and the 
day to day struggle of having a 

seriously ill child. 

Anything you do to help 
makes a difference! 

What do we need the money for? 

 ̈ Family Support visits with 
coffee for heart families 

 ̈ Information 

 ̈ Hospital Gift Packs 

 ̈ Travel Subsidies 

 ̈ Murmurs 

 ̈ Events 

 ̈ Education evenings 

 ̈ Equipment 
And the list goes on ς over 50 
services are provided by us and 
@Heart for Canterbury@Heart 
children and their families. 

 ̈ $5 buys a coffee support for 
a stressed family 

 ̈ $15 buys a gift for the child 

 ̈ $20 buys a phone voucher 
to keep families in touch. 

 ̈ $25 provides information to 
many families 

 ̈ $50 buys items for the 
hospital packs 

 ̈ $100 buys grocery vouchers 
for families staying away 
from home for a long time 

 ̈ $500 is a travel subsidy to 
help dad, grandma or 
siblings go up to Auckland 
to be with the heart child 
during this time. 

EVERYONE makes a difference! 

How Can YOU Help 
Ä Be a street or mall collector. 
Each street or mall collector raises about 

$25 to $90 an hour! 

We have 420 families as members of 
Canterbury@Heart - if we had 420 out 
there collecting imagine what we could 

achieve! 

Ä /ŀƴΩǘ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘ?  Donate! 

Ä Tell us your story ς write your 

story and let us tell the papers or TV 
about you.  Each paper wants their 
own story that no other paper has ς 
so we need loads of stories.  Even just 
a paragraph to start then the paper 
can contact you to get more. 

Ä Find a place to put out donation 
boxes ς these will have heart 

lollipops this year and they can be 
used to collect donations. 

Ä Perhaps you could help with 

Goods and services ςfrom 

paper, stationery, food and drinks 
for family events as well as for 
fundraisers, raffle items, vouchers ς 
all sorts ς grocery, phone top-ups, 
coffee vouchers, gift cards etc. Ask 
us to see if what you have is needed. 

EVERYONE makes a 
difference! 

We need collectors of all ages.  
Include your children too as it is great 

for them to be involved. 

Please ask your extended family, your 
sports club, your local community 

group, your play centre, school etc - 
the more people we have out there 

the more funds we can raise.  

Please contact Judith if you 
can help collect anytime 

 

 

Shake a Bucket  
For Canterbury@Heart   

Friday 10 & Saturday 
11 August 2012 

Book yourself an hour or 2 off with a 
difference.  Collect to make a 

difference to a heart child during our 
national street appeal. Most places 

are inside and some have seats. Bring 
a friend ς or your heart child ς or 

grandparent to keep you company. 

All the money raised goes directly to 
Canterbury@Heart!    We still have 
lots of spaces available. These areΧ 

 ̈ Westfield Mall ς Friday & Saturday 
afternoons/early evening -  inside 
with chairs  

 ̈ Bush Inn ςSaturday 10am to 6pm - 
inside with chairs. 

 ̈ Barrington Shopping Centre ς
Friday needed.-  inside with chairs 

 ̈ Bush Inn Shopping Centre ς 
collectors for Saturday needed. 

 ̈ New Worlds in Fendalton, 
Kaiapoi, Rolleston, and Rangiora 
ς all times on both days needed.  

 ̈ Countdown in Northwood, 
Moorhouse Ave, New Brighton 
and Kaiapoi ς all times on both 

days neededς hours to suit 

 ̈ Parklands Fresh Choice ς hours to 
suit. 

 ̈ Merivale ς ς hours to suit. 

 ̈ Possibly also need collectors in 
the Hornby hub. 

 ̈ Outside your local shops or 
business area - somewhere with 
lots of people - talk to the owner 
and ask to collect outside - this 
time you choose the time that 
suits you. I give you all the gear 
and a letter for the shop owner if 
needed.  This could be on the 
Friday or on Saturday ς or even 
another time if agreed. 

Let us know when and where you 
can help and we will get the 

buckets etc to you to do so or pass 
your name to the person 
organising these areas. 
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These collection buckets have Tana 
and 2 heart kids and are a great 

way to raise awareness and funds. 

 

We need these collection boxes out 
in as many places as possible to 

raise funds for Canterbury@Heart.   

If you can take one for a week, 
month, or for longer - please do 

contact us.  

Each box has heart lollipops as our item 
to give to donators ς but we can change 

these if this suits you better. 

We need stores, cafes etc to 
display a donation box or poster. 

Helen and Jim Vince are our 
Donation Box Coordinators - please 
ring them on 359 1422 if you can 

take a box for display or if you have 
any questions. 

 

 

 

Registrations are now open for 
Camp Brave Hearts 2013.  

This 5 day camp is an opportunity 
for heart kids aged between 8 and 
12 to do regular adventurous kids 

things in a fun, safe and supportive 
environment, under the careful 
supervision of a medical team.  

The Camp will be held from 14th to 
18th January 2013.  

http://www.heartnz.org.nz/index.p
hp/Blog/entry/camp-brave-hearts-

2013.html  

But the closing date for 
registrations is 27 August so go to 
the @Heart website page and find 

out more. 

Contact us if you have any 
questions. 

 

 

 

 

St John ς keep an eye on your 

emails/FaceBook as we are planning 
our next education evening for 

September ς just need to confirm the 
night. 

This evening held by St John will be a 
basic CPR/first aid night. Although 
not a full course it is an excellent 
MUST DO for all heart families.   

It is suited to aǳƳΩǎΣ 5ŀŘΩǎΣ 
Grandparents and any Teenagers 

keen to learn the basics. Places will 
be limited so you will need to RSVP. 

Cardiologist Evenings ς We 

invite the visiting cardiologists down 
to talk about subjects requested by 

parents ς the last 2 were on 
catheters and on arrhythmias. 

Debbie is looking at the visiting 
cardiologists and planning the next 2 
evenings this year ς But who we ask 

depends on what the subject is.  
Please let us know of any subject you 
would like covered and we will book 

these in. 

They will be on Thursday evenings 
when the cardiologists are down 

here. 

Keep an eye on emails and FaceBook 
for the dates. 

 

 

 

 

At the recent Youth Forum the young 
adults were busy organising events 
for heart young adults.  The one in 
Dunedin were very keen to invite 
anyone studying in Otago to join 

their local group.  Contact me if you 
want contact details to do his. 

Is there a young heart adult who can 
be our representative in Canterbury 
and organise gatherings?  We will 

support you with contacts, admin and 
possibly some funding. 

Let us know your ideas and we will do 
all to help. 

 

 

 

 

The last education evening was 
presented by Dr Ian Esson from the 

Christchurch Hospital Dental 
Department on Dental Care for heart 

kids. This was very informative. 

The main point was that just because 
the children may have medications 

they still should not have tooth decay.  
Good dental care becomes even more 

important.  This includesΧ 

¶ Clean teeth regularly using 
manual or powered toothbrushes, 
remember to floss and use 
antibacterial mouthwashes 

¶ Hospital medical check-ups DO 
NOT replace visits to your local 
dentist or dental therapists 

¶ Avoid sugary foods and drinks 

Fluoride Tablets were discussed. 

Where fluoridated water is not 
available there are other means of 
providing fluoride eg: in tablet form. If 
used constantly these are as effective 
as water fluoridation. 

To ensure the fluoride in the tablet 
comes in contact with your teeth they 
can be dissolved in water to make 
your own fluoridated drinking water.  

Karen has a leaflet about this so 
please contact her if you want more 
information. 

Speakers Available 
Does your group need an interesting 

informative speaker ς look no further.  
Karen, Debbie & Judith are available 

for speaking arrangements. 

We can talk about @heart and the 
issues that result from having a child 
with a heart defect and the effects on 
the family and community.  We have 
some facts about children and heart 

conditions and about ways people can 
help.  All of us have had years 
involved with Heart Children/ 

Canterbury@Heart   and so can draw 
on many examples to make an 

interesting presentation.  We can 
adapt this to the time and audience.  

Please do contact us if you would like 
us to come and speak to a group. 

Phone Judith on 343 3902 for queries.      

http://www.heartnz.org.nz/index.php/Blog/entry/camp-brave-hearts-2013.html
http://www.heartnz.org.nz/index.php/Blog/entry/camp-brave-hearts-2013.html
http://www.heartnz.org.nz/index.php/Blog/entry/camp-brave-hearts-2013.html
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Want to make a 
Donation? 

Some families have asked how they 
can donate to help families needing 

support at the moment ς. 

All donations over $5 are tax 
deductible. 

Cheques can be sent to 
Canterbury@Heart at the 
address on the front page. 

An easy way to donate is by 
internet banking.  This is in the 
name of Canterbury At Heart 

ASB a/c no: 12 3147 0329285 00 

Please use your name as reference 
and email to say you had done this 

so we can send you a receipt. 

Contact Judith if you have any other 
way you may like to help. 

 

 
 
 

²Ŝ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƘŜǎŜΧ 
 ̈ Raffles prizes   - from small 

items to make a hamper to 
big items - we need it! 

 ̈ Items for Events -This 
could be small things or 
could be a large prize as a 
team prize. Maybe t-shirts, 
food or beverages, 
vouchers, etc 

 ̈ Sponsorship. For many 
different things. 
Talk to Judith if you have 

ideas or offers we might use. 

 

Membership Form  
If you have not sent us your 

Canterbury@Heart membership 
form in the last 2 years or your 
details have changed please 
complete the attached form.  

So many families have moved, or 
changed their email or their details 

have changed.  

This lets us know we are still 
contacting the right people. 

If you no longer want to receive 
information please tell us. 

 

 

 

 

Canterbury@Heart is 
 21 years old!! 

@Heart has been going since 1984 
but Canterbury began in 1991 ς 

making it 21 years old! 

Recently I met one of the 
wonderful mums who started our 
branch and she said how awful it 

was with no support ς she thought 
there was no one else out there!   
Thank you to all our founders for 

creating the support we have now! 

Our 21
st
 birthday party was held at 

Murmurs on 27
th
 July.   

We had a bouncy castle, balloons, 
bubbles for the kids and of course 

a cake.   
 
 

Thank you to the Kidds Cakes on 
Cranford Street for kindly 

providing this gorgeous cake for 
us. 

Thank you also to Wendy for 
keeping the kids happy so the 

parents could sit and talk. 

Entertainment Books 

Yes ς we still have some!  
These are $65. Contact Judith 

if you want one. 

 

 

At our Birthday we also welcomed Red 
Cross volunteers Chrissie and Gabrielle 

who spoke about available grants, 
emergency preparedness and offered 
each family attending an emergency 

torch.  These were great. 

The grants available include 

¶ Winter Assistance Grant 

¶ Disability support grant and  

¶ Storage grant. 
More information is on the Red Cross 
Website at www.redcross.org.nz  or 

phone the Red Cross on 0800 754 726 

Photo 
Shoot 

Recently we 
updated our much 

needed photo 
boards and posters 

for display at 
various events and 
speaking venues.  

Thank you to all the 
families who 

braved the cold on 
that day  

See an example of 
one of these- Chloe - in our story page. 

These photos will help towards 
increasing the awareness of 

Canterbury@Heart. They look stunning!  

We hope to hold an exhibition featuring 
these fabulous photo boards soon. 

A big thank you to Annie 
(www.annacarginphotograpy.co.nz) for 
producing such amazing work, and to 
Mark for editing and graphic design 

 

http://www.redcross.org.nz/
http://www.annacarginphotograpy.co.nz/


[Type text]  

 

Cardio Youth & Heartbeats 
We held two great events in May and June for our Heartbeats (8-12yrs) and Cardio Youth (13yrs+).  

Thanks to the YMCA we had 2 great nights - the first the indoor climbing wall, and the second was Archery which all 
loved. Lucy, who was also a teenbeat helper, showed us what to do and it was great fun.  

Keep an eye out in your inbox for some exciting events we are planning in the coming months 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


